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Collecting children at RH 917 and RH 919

At the RH buildings it is very busy to pick up the children at 3 pm. This creates

situations where the teachers cannot see who has been picked up and who has

not. We would like to remind you that we cross with the children in a line and

send the children to the parents in front of the building opposite the school. We

use the space in front of the building to stand with the children and their

teachers so that we can send them to their parents from there. We therefore

kindly ask you not to stand on the square in front of the school, not to sit on the

coloured fences and not to stand in the area in front of the flat. We cannot

cross safely in this way and it often results in us having to stop in the middle of

the street because we cannot continue. That is why the area in front of the

building is meant for teachers and their children. It is already very full with 6

classes and their teachers. You can wait on the pavement further on and we will

send your child to you. Please make eye contact or wave so that we both know we

have seen each other before we send the children. Everyone wants to be able to

take their child home safely and the teachers want to send every child home

safely to their parents.

We trust that everyone will bear this in mind.

Smoke-free schoolyards

Besides a safe (traffic) situation around the school buildings,

we also attach great importance to a healthy environment.

Therefore we would like to remind you that our school yards

are smoke-free. When you bring/pick up your child, please do

not smoke on our schoolyards and in the vicinity of our

school. This way we keep it healthy for all children and set a

good example.
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New people introduce themselves

New people introduce themselves

This school year we welcome three new colleagues. Miss

Aynslie will work in group A and group D, Miss Inbal will

work in group C and Miss Leanne will work in group 5. We

wish them lots of fun and success this school year.

Below they introduce themselves.

Miss Aynslie

Dear parents/guardians.

My name is Aynslie Anderson-Bodin. I am from South Africa, and grew up in the

city of Durban.

There I studied Primary Years Teaching, and worked in a school before moving

to the Netherlands.

I moved here a year ago, and worked in a daycare,

before being accepted as English Teacher for Group A

and D for 2022-2023.

I am so excited for what the year will bring. I cannot

wait to get to know your children, and work closely with

them. My goal for the school year is to embrace the

curriculum and learning in a holistic manner, while

instilling important values and skills in the learners.

You will find me in the Group A classroom on Monday

and Tuesday, and Group D on Thursday and Friday.

I look forward to meeting you.

Miss Inbal

Hi, my name is Inbal and I come from Israel. I am married to my best friend and

am a mother of three energetic and sweet boys.

I studied psychology as well as parent consultancy and creative education for

early childhood at the university of Tel Aviv, Israel.

Over the last eight years I was a Pre Primary teacher at the International

school of Gent, Belgium.  There I worked with children from all over the world

which was an amazing experience for me.

In my free time I enjoy traveling, playing the piano and listening to music. I love

cycling, painting and going to the beach.

I'm very excited to be working with your children this school year. We have

already had a few days together and it was great fun!



Miss Leanne

Dear parents/guardians,

My name is Leanne van Tol, 25 years old and a

resident of Delft since a few weeks. The past

three years I have been working with great

pleasure in Rotterdam. There I taught group 3

to 5. Besides my work, I like to make nice trips

with my boyfriend or girlfriends, do sports and

read a good book.

In the coming school year, I will be teaching

group 5 from Monday to Thursday. On Fridays, I

am taking a course to further develop myself in

education.

I am looking forward to working at the Eglantier.

Personal data

During the information evening we will ask you to check your data, so we can

reach you at all times.

Would you like to check your own data in Schoudercom and change them if

necessary?

AVG

When children start with us, we ask you to indicate whether we may place

photos of your child on the website, in the newsletter or in shouldercom. If you

want to pass on changes in this, you can do so by sending a message to:

j.hunnego@eglantierdelft.nl (our administrative employee).

Mini-bieb

Who wants to make a new mini-bieb for one or both

buildings of IKC De Eglantier?

Our lockers are old, damaged and too small. Materials will

of course be reimbursed by the school.

Or do you have a handy acquaintance or family member

who can make such a mini-bieb for us? Or would you like

to sponsor us so that we can buy a new one?

You can contact y.kaijer@librijn.

After-school activities

At the end of September, we want to offer new

after-school activities. We will hire external teachers

for this. But you as a parent can also help us!

Do you have a nice hobby or do you master a technique?

Dancing, knitting, cooking, carpentry, folding balloons,

photography, simple programming, technology, nature

walks...etc, etc.
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If you would like to get together with a (small) group

of children after school to do such an activity, please

register via

y.kaijer@librijn.nl

You may choose the day, number of children, number

of lessons, etc. Costs of materials will be reimbursed.

Topic "Who can help you?"

Soon, the pre-schoolers will be working on the theme "Who

can help you?" It is about the emergency services, such as

the fire brigade, the police, the ambulance, etc.

Does anyone know a fireman/woman, ambulance worker,

police officer, etc. who would like to come to school during

our theme and tell about his/her work in uniform?

Preferably with a vehicle.

If you know someone, please contact your child's group teacher.

We would like to hear from you.

Wanted

On RH 917 we are looking for white plant pots. Do you have pots

at home that you don't use or want to get rid of? We are happy

with them.

Group D is looking for a piece of green/ blue/ grey tarpaulin of

about 150 cm x 75 cm. Who has a piece of canvas at home that

is not being used?

If you have a pair of pointed shoes, high heels, a hat, long gloves, sunglasses, a

fun bag....for our household corners in the nursery department, we would love to

get it from you so we can play with it.

If you have a fireman's helmet, a fire engine......., we can make good

use of it in the kindergarten groups for our new theme.

Judo lessons

In the second and third week the toddlers will get judo lessons

again from Lars Gouweleeuw. He will be giving judo lessons on

Tuesday and Thursday these two weeks. Our experience is that

the children generally like this very much and it is very good for

the social and motor development. Please note that children

with long hair should wear their hair in a ponytail/braid or bun

and that earrings and jewellery are not suitable for that day.



Rabobank Club Support

If you are a Rabobank customer, please vote

for us as well. Friends of De Eglantier

Foundation. The Friends of De Eglantier

Foundation was founded in 2014 by parents

and teachers to support De Eglantier in

realising projects that cannot be realised

(completely) from the normal budget, but are considered of great importance

for Cultural and Nature education in our schools.

Our goal: There's music in it.

Our enthusiastic music teachers want to equip the music room even better in

order to make music education at our school even more fun for all our pupils.

Think of many different musical instruments. Think also of being challenged to

make music with an external musician or to dance with a dancer/dance group

during a dance lesson. There is music in that!

You will be voting too, won't you?

"The Firebird"

At IKC De Eglantier we have had a great

tradition for years: in September we visit a

performance for children in De Doelen in

Rotterdam, accompanied by the Rotterdam

Philharmonic Orchestra!

Due to the Corona, this visit has not been

possible, but this year we are going again!

We are going to see the performance

"The Firebird", on Sunday afternoon 18

September at 15.00 hours.

How does it work?

Tickets for children cost € 12,50, but for adults we have discounted tickets at

De Doelen, € 21,50 instead of € 28,00.

Parents and children register for tickets via y.kaijer@librijn.nl.

(clearly mention your child's name, the group, number of child tickets and

number of adult tickets)

If you order tickets, we will place the order with De Doelen and the pupils who

accompany you will receive a number of lessons about the performance. They will

be prepared for the story, the music, the visit etc.

After payment you will receive the tickets and we will meet in Rotterdam

(everyone travels on their own, but if you buy a ticket for just your child we can

travel together by train!)

There are still a limited number of tickets (many parents have already

responded to the call in the mail), so do not wait too long to order!

You can order until Friday 2 September.

If your financial situation does not allow you to buy tickets, but you want to buy

tickets for your child, please contact y.kaijer@librijn.nl. There are funds that

help families with sports and cultural matters. We will then help you.


